MOUNTAIN LIBRARY NETWORK
Executive Board Minutes

December 5, 2011

Call to Order:  The regular meeting of the MLN Executive Board was called to order at 10:30 a.m. at the Jackson County Public Library by Sarah Palfrey, Chair.  Members present were:  Amy Lilly, Eva McGuire, Suzette Lowe, Cherie Davis, Sarah Palfrey, Ann Farr, Brian Raitz, and Joanna Thompson.  Guests present:  Heather Campbell and LeAna Paxson.

Minutes:  A motion was made by Brian Raitz, and seconded by Eva McGuire, to approve the minutes as presented.  The motion carried.

Committee Reports

· Circulation Committee – No report.  Brian Raitz noted that he has a call into Innovative regarding problems with bills.  He wanted to warn everyone that it cannot be assumed that all the bills are being printed
· Cataloging Committee - Tammy Richards has bib records to download for WV Reads, but the load table is set for no duplicates.  Duplicates will appear for WV Deli and WV Reads records.  Permission is needed to ask Innovative to change the load table to accept duplicates for the Overdrive records.  In addition, Level 3 catalogers are asked to work on the backlog of heading reports.  There is also a new list of genre headings for movies and Vicky Terry, cataloging committee chair, will be sending a list of those out to catalogers.
· OPAC Committee – Brian Raitz, committee chair, reported that Good Reads is now up on the OPAC.   
Old Business

· Scheduling system maintenance – Access to Overdrive during times of system maintenance was discussed.  As long as system maintenance is done at a consistent time, a statement can made on the WV Reads site regarding the lack of access during that time.   This is normally done by Larry Arnold between 11 p.m. and midnight.
· API - It was noted that API does not and probably never will work with PC Cop.  Alternatives to PC Cop were discussed.    
New Business

· Discovery system proposals – Pros and cons of the various systems were discussed.  Encore was oriented toward the OPAC, while EBSCO was oriented toward the databases.  EBSCO was cheaper.  However, because the annual costs would be prohibitive and because a new server will soon have to be purchased for MLN, this topic was tabled.   Heather Campbell suggested that, when MLN is looking for a server, hosted options be considered as well.
· Duplicate records - After discussion by phone with Tammy Richards, a motion was made by Eva McGuire and seconded by Suzette Lowe to give Tammy permission to contact Innovative about changing the loan table to accept duplicates for the Overdrive records, including allowing Tammy to turn off the change as needed.    Motion carried.
Adjournment


There being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned.  The next MLN Board meeting will be held on March 5, at the Raleigh County Public Library at 10:30 a.m.

